## In Attendance:

•	Chairperson	Roberta Skiftun – absent with regrets
•	Vice Chair	Carrie Malmgren
•	Secretary	Connie Miller
•	Treasurer	Tammy Alan
•	Member at Large	Erin Wiseman

Meeting called to order at 6:12 p.m.

### 1. Principal's update

- Moving to a new webpage in May
- Reminder to check webpage calendar as it is getting busy!
- Snack budget Randy on behalf of Chelly:
  - No fundraising needed this year, Chelly has been advised by the division that we may run over in our budget as the NESD global budget is under. We are allowed to use what we need.

## 2. A3 update - Randy

- Randy shared the reading levels/graphs of how our school is achieving.
- Discussion came up from Tammy/Erin evolving from their Kinette meeting in regards to rewarding student with prizes if they can maintain or improve their reading level over the summer. We concluded that it doesn't work well with the NESD testing timelines.

## 3. Jump Rope - Jill

- May 29 Jill shared document showing the different student stations and asked for volunteers.
- Carrie made a motion for SCC to buy and serve snack on this day. We decided to have it delivered by Co-op.
- Tammy seconded Carrie's motion all in favour.

#### 4. Photos-Lifetouch - Erin

Erin brought up the fact that picture day seemed extremely chaotic with long wait lines and no help for the photographer. She made mention that it looks like parent volunteers may make a huge difference. Randy noted that Lifetouch had said they were sending two photographers, but one left for another school. Complaint had been made to Lifetouch. Next year we're hoping for better service, and parent volunteers would be welcome.

# 5. Playground-Carrie

Carrie stressed to us that we should fundraise every year and we should spend that money often. Update & add to the small equipment that the kids love. Don't save the money for years and years - the student/families raising the money won't benefit. Thank you goes out to Carrie for all her work and commitment over the years! This is her last SCC meeting! Carrie, we will miss you!

# 6. Budget - Tammy

Tammy handed out a budget document. Funds are sufficient at this time.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m. in order to join the Melfort SCC executive meeting at MUCC at 7:00 p.m. for the Melfort Attendance Areas Consultation presentation by Superintendents.